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Behind bars
from the perspective of a convict






How do I feel about being in prison? This question is not so easy
to answer, because it depends strongly on the respective form of
the day or also on the current circumstances (fellow inmates,
servants or family situation). The most thoughts one makes himself
certainly at the beging of the detention period, if one the
sentence still stands before. Especially right after the police has
made the arrest and it is not yet clear how long the sentence will
be or where you have to serve the sentence. In general, the
constant uncertainty is the biggest problem, what kind of sentence
will I get? Will I also have the chance of a 2/3 release later on?
That means that after serving a prison sentence of, for example,
three years in total, you can be released on parole after two
years. If one fulfills the formal conditions after § 57 StGB.
Suspension of the remainder of the sentence in the case of a term
of imprisonment takes place if: "1. two thirds of the sentence
imposed, but at least two months, have been served,



2. this can be justified taking into account the security interests
of the general public, and



3. the sentenced person consents.



The decision must take into account in particular the personality
of the sentenced person, his or her previous life, the
circumstances of his or her crime, the weight of the legal interest
threatened in the event of a recidivism, the behavior of the
sentenced person during the execution of the sentence, his or her
living conditions and the effect that the suspension can be
expected to have on him or her.



People are constantly thinking about the course of their
imprisonment, thinking about the time after prison or about current
problems. But there are not only bad things in or at the detention,
for example, one learns to get along with little: Little money,
little space, little opportunity for free development, little love,
little room for feelings and, above all, little security. Of course
there are also things that are really positive, you can think about
your complete life situation and make new plans for the future, as
well as you can use the time to live out your creativity or at
least try to do so by painting, writing or crafting. At least as
far as it is possible within the framework of the institution's
rules.  There is probably no other place in which the thoughts
turn around so many trifles and/or all the more banal things as in
the prison. For example, one of my first thoughts was about a song
that I knew from my school days and in which it says the thoughts
are free, such nonsense I thought, because no matter what I thought
about it always came a moment in which I had to think of
prison.

Yes prison or should one say prison or better like in the official
German correctional facility, in former times it was called once
penitentiary, but in former times the prisoners and/or the detained
ones were also accommodated in cells and not like today in a
detention room, or should one call the detention room already only
life section accommodation.



But how should one explain to an outsider like it is in the prison,
feelings can one now once only very with difficulty describe and
everyone takes the detention on its way Wahrise, everyone feels
differently and everyone has other needs he misses. However, the
loss of spatial freedom is certainly the smallest problem.



Much more painful is the loss of personal freedom or the
incapacitation, which makes you virtually incapable of action and
makes every little problem a small act of state. For example,
telephone calls with authorities are only possible through the
social worker.



This means that things that would normally be solved quickly by a
phone call often take several weeks, because you first have to make
an application to the social worker, and then it often takes a long
time for the social worker to have time. Likewise, the contact with
the relatives is very difficult because it is limited only to phone
calls, letters and two visits per month. Yes family, you miss the
most important events in the development of your children, such as
school enrollment.
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